2 8 1 6 City Council Meeting

Minutes
June 4, 2019

Orangeburg City Council held its regularly scheduled meeting on Tuesday, June 4, 2019 at 7:00
PM in Council Chambers with Mayor Michael C. Butler presiding.

PRESENT:

Michael C. Butler, Mayor

Bernard Haire

L. Zimmerman Keitt, Mayor Pro Tem
Sandra P. Knotts

Richard F. Stroman

ABSENT:
Jerry Hannah
Charles W. Jernigan

A motion was made by Mayor Pro Tem Keitt, seconded by Councilmember Haire to approve the
May 21, 2019, City Council Minutes as distributed. This motion was unanimously approved.

A motion was made by Councilmember Haire, seconded by Councilmember Knotts to approve the
May 28, 2019, City Council Special Meeting Minutes as distributed. The vote was 4-0-1. Mayor
Butler abstained as he was not present at this meeting.

City Attorney Walsh addressed Council regarding the third reading of an Ordinance Adopting the
Statement of Intention of Candidacy for the Election of Mayor and Councilmembers. He stated,
“The filing period is from June 24 — July 8, 2019 and there have been no changes to the Ordinance.”

A motion was made by Mayor Pro Tem Keitt, seconded by Councilmember Haire to approve the
third reading of the Ordinance Adopting the Statement of Intention of Candidacy for the Election
of Mayor and Council Members. This motion was unanimously approved.

A motion was made by Councilmember Haire, seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Keitt to appoint
Jeanette Bailey to the Election Commission for a six-year term ending March 31, 2025. This
motion was unanimously approved.

A motion was made by Mayor Butler, seconded by Councilmember Stroman to appoint Susan
Fields to the Election Commission for an unexpired term ending March 31, 2023. This motion
was unanimously approved.

Chief Adams accepted the June 2019 Character Trait Proclamation “Patience” on behalf of Ms.
Evelyn Disher, Executive Director of the Community of Character.

A motion was made by Councilmember Stroman and seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Keitt to enter
into Executive Session concerning a legal and contractual matter concerning annexation and
property acquisition agreement.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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